DESERT RESEARCH INSTITUTE

University of Nevada System

Western Studies Center

Building 3700 - Stead Campus Reno, Nevada 89507 Phone: (702) 972-1658

November 24, 1970

Don E. Crabtree Route 1 Kimberley, Idaho 83341

Dear Don:

This is a call for reports on 1970 archeological and palynological research to be included in the Summer, 1971 section of Current Research of American Antiquity.

Deadline for receipt of copy is Feb. 1, 1971. However, I'd greatly appreciate receiving copy as soon as possible.

Please limit your report to factual data, i.e. site location, institution, principal investigators, sponsors and brief summary of findings; omit speculations and future plans. Editor Wilmsen has requested all area editors to wield a heavy blue pencil in excising extraneous materials.

Please submit all copy double-spaced with ample margins.

Sincerely,

Don D. Fowler,

Don Fowler

Great Basin Area Editor

American Antiquity

DDF/bs